
Kia ora 
Today your children will be bringing home a notice around our visit to Rehua Marae in Christchurch
on the 27th March.  We would love whānau to join us and be part of this wonderful opportunity.  If
you are planning to attend then please return the notice so we have an idea of numbers.  While we
are there all day some of you may choose to come along just for the pōwhiri which is fine too.

Week 6, Term 1 7th March 2024

BOARD OF TRUSTEES UPDATE
Last year the BOT surveyed the community, staff and students asking what we were

doing well, what we could improve on and aspirational ideas moving forward.  From
this, we spent a couple of days with a facilitator who supported us in collating this

information and assessing what would fit with our kura in terms of strategic direction
for the next two years.  The plan below is the outcome of this.  Each week I will share

in more detail what each area means we will be focussing on for 2024. We would
welcome any feedback either to: bot@ashleyrakahuri.school.nz or via myself at:

prinicpal@ashleyrakahurischool.nz



Introducing... more of our amazing teachers
 My name is Krysta Taylor (wife of Mr Taylor). I
am super excited to be back 3 days a week at
Ashley Rakahuri School for 2024. I look forward
to spending each Tuesday in Pūkeko and across

the school in various classrooms each
Wednesday and Thursday. I love being outdoors;

walking, running, gardening, swimming and
playing games. Reading is another passion of

mine- I love books! Also I love to bake and cook
yummy things. I can’t wait to meet you all soon! :)

Kia Ora. My name is Catherine Te Aika, and I am
the Reading Recovery teacher at Ashley Rakahuri

School.

I work with 6 year olds and give them a boost in
literacy. I love seeing the changes in children as

they develop skills and confidence in their reading
and writing. I get to travel around a cluster of 5

local schools daily.

I live in Tuahiwi with my husband Sam, and one very
spoilt empty nest cat. Our two children are grown

up and living in Christchurch, though our daughter is
currently travelling and seeing the world.

In my spare time I enjoy reading ( funnily enough )
travelling, biking, and spending time with family and

friends.

Sue Graham
I am a trained teacher of many years, and the Learning Support Coordinator - LSC , for both

Ashley – Rakahuri and Loburn Schools for three days a week. My role is to advocate for
tamariki, whānau and teachers to ensure all children have access and the support they need
to effectively engage in learning – “The child the heart of the matter” is central to my work.
I communicate regularly with teachers and whānau , and work with children often in smaller

groups. I also communicate regularly with outside agencies.
I am passionate about maths teaching and learning and am an Accredited Professional

Learning Facilitator for the Ministry of Education. In this role I have been privileged to lead
the Maths professional learning for the Ashley – Rakahuri staff over the last two years.

I live with my husband Kevin , Rastus the cat, and Ellie the Miniature Long haired Dachshund
on a lifestyle block where we run cattle.

My interests include tramping, mountain biking , gardening and the reading of a good book.



School Council Easter Raffle
This year’s school council are looking for fun ways to support our fundraising for our new

playground (more information on this to follow in coming weeks).  They have come up with a
fun Easter Raffle for the children.  Tickets can be purchased from their classroom teachers.  

Please send the correct change along.  The PTA will be banking the money for us for our fund.



REACH ASSEMBLY FOCUS FOR THE WEEKREACH ASSEMBLY FOCUS FOR THE WEEK

Working Bee!

24th March 10am - 1pm
Please lock in the date to

come and help us out
around the school

Our annual ANZAC Day Service will be held
this year on the 12th April 2024 at 2pm.

We will start in the hall and then all move
across to the cenataph to pay our respects.

Please come along and join us.

On the morning of the 12th we would love any
donations of greenery or flowers and some

volunteers to arrange these for us.



Our karakia for this term -this is how we start our
day and also any assemblies.  This was chosen this

time by our Kaitātaki and Mrs Standen.

Each week we have a new kiwaha (saying) that we
practice as a way to build up our reo.  This is

introduced on a Monday at assembly.

Whānau House Points
Last week we started our whānau house points with the tamariki.  They are working towards a

shield that will be presented at prizegiving.  Points have so far been awarded for championship
swimming at our school sports and whānau house games.  Our REACH values and how our

leaders interact and represent themselves are the way points are earnt.  Each fortnight I will
share a points update. 

Below is how the points are awarded at whānau house afternoons.  



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
14th March PTA AGM in school staffroom 7pm
20th March Paid Union Meeting for Teachers - school closing 1pm
24th March Working Bee at school 10am - 1pm
25th March Learning Conferences - school closes at 12.30pm
27th March Whole school marae visit - Rehua Marae
29th March Good Friday Holiday
1st April Easter Monday Holiday
2nd April Easter Tuesday Holiday
12th April ANZAC Day Service 2pm in school hall

12th April End of Term 1
29th April Term 2 Starts

Linda Horne - Principal/Tumuaki
principal@ashleyrakahuri.school.nz

Sunday March 10 and 17th starting at 9am and all over by midday. 
 

The riverbed site chosen for clearing is alongside the local airfield at the
North end of Mertons Road. Those interested should gather in the large open
area alongside Groyne 2, between the airfield and the riverbed. The weed-
clearing area is within easy walking distance of the car-park, so anyone, of

any age, is welcome (but not dogs). The occasion is also an excellent
opportunity to learn more about what the Group does to assist the birds. 

Gloves will be needed, and a small handsaw and/or grubber might be useful –
but not vital. Make sure you have appropriate clothing for the day, plus

footwear (which might get wet).  

There is no need to register your interest – just turn up by 9am.  
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